STATE OF CONNECTICUT



CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

Northeast Site Solutions Denise Sabo 199 Brickyard Road Farmington, CT 06032

RE: EM-T-MOBILE-078-151201 - T-Mobile notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility located at 230 Clover Mill Road, Mansfield, Connecticut.

Dear Ms. Sabo:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) received a notice of intent to modify the above-referenced facility on December 1, 2015.

Council staff has identified the following discrepancies:

• The decision in which the facility was approved and the conditions of approval are not given, and so it is unclear whether this modification would violate the municipality's conditions of approval.

The rationale for the request for information regarding municipal conditions of approval originates from the FCC Wireless Infrastructure Report and Order for eligible facilities requests to comply with any conditions of the original approval for an existing tower.

Therefore, the notice of intent to modify an existing telecommunications facility is incomplete at this time. This notice of incompletion shall have the effect of tolling the Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 60-day timeframe in accordance with Paragraph 217 of the FCC Wireless Infrastructure Report and Order issued on October 21, 2014 (FCC 14-153).

The Council recommends that T-Mobile provide information to clarify or fulfill the deficiency noted above.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at 860-827-2951.

Very truly yours,

Melanie Bachman

Acting Executive Director

MAB/CH

c: The Honorable Paul Shapiro, Mayor, Town of Mansfield Matthew W. Hart, Town Manager, Town of Mansfield Linda M. Painter, Director of Planning and Development, Town of Mansfield

